MINUTES OF OLA PUBLIC LIBRARY DIVISION (PLD) BOARD MEETING OF JUNE 19, 2009

Attending:
Robin Beerbower, Todd Dunkelberg, Reita Fackerell, Su Ikeda, Stephen Skidmore, Carol Uhte.

Robin called the meeting to order at 11:38 AM at the Seaside Public Library.  Revised agenda was distributed.  Lunch will be arriving in 30 minutes.  Mo Cole will be the new Oregon City library director.  

Su moved and Carol seconded to approve the minutes of the April 2 annual conference PLD membership meeting.  Ayes: all. 

Financial review—there is $8,118 in the PLD Enterprise Fund.  We will not have final conference figures until the August leadership retreat, though Robin believes that we should break even for the conference.  Because the conference did make money, the divisions, committees, and roundtables were not charged for several equipment expenditures.  Our expenses were mostly for meals.  

OLA Board report—Rob Everett has been elected the OLA President for 2010/11, Lorie Vik the Secretary, and Shirley Roberts continues as Treasurer.  The certification program for library employees and the change to the new Gale statewide database product were discussed at length.  

John McCulley of Professional Administrative Services (PAS) has notified OLA that PAS would no longer be able to provide us their services.  Mary and Shirley Roberts have discussed a contractual arrangement whereby Shirley would provide these services for OLA.  The OLA leadership retreat will be August 10-11 at Silver Falls State Park.  The next issue of The OLA Quarterly will be available only in an on-line (PDF) format; this is being done as an experiment.  Conference attendance was 485, and profit was approximately $35,000.  The 2011 conference is April 6-8 in Salem, and the 2012 conference will by April 25-27 in Bend.  OLA will sponsor a preconference on graphic novels at the 2010 Public Library Association (PLA) conference in Portland.  We may have an OLA banquet on the Wednesday evening of PLA.  The Pacific Northwest Library Association is not doing well—less than 300 members belong to the organization at the present time.  The Oregon State Library budget for 2009-2011 is better than expected—the cut for 2009 Ready to Read was only 5%.

HOLA is in year #2 of a three-year program.  12 people applied for HOLA grants, and 10 were approved this year. 

2009 Conference overview—the PLD dinner was a big success, especially the entertainment by Marc Acito.  64 registered for dinner, but more than that actually attended.  We broke even on the dinner.   We may make a small profit on the pre-Conference, even with low attendance.  Overdrive has opened up their collection to iPod users.  Robin, Bill Baars, and Kim Willson will have a program at the 2010 PLA conference in Portland on Pacific Northwest writers.

Steve will send the new governance standards to Todd to post to the PLD website.  Steve will send technology standards to Buzzy Nielsen and ask him and his colleagues to review and make recommendations for revisions.

Robin reviewed by-laws changes approved at the June 3 meeting.  Todd will bring up at the next OLA Board meeting and have the Board approve.  Robin will send to Mary for the next OLA Board meeting.  After Board approval, send to Steph and have her post.

Todd will post April minutes now that they have been approved.  

Robin will work with Stephanie Miller to see that the ballot for the 2009/10 PLD officers and directors is posted soon on the website.  Robin reviewed the candidates for officers and for the three director positions.  

There was discussion about providing two $500 scholarships for PLD member to attend the PLA conference in Portland in 2010.  We will restrict applications to those who have never attended an ALA or PLA conference.  Both MLS and non-MLS librarians will be eligible to apply. Candidates will be asked to write a statement as to why they would like to attend the conference.  Robin will create an application to post on MemberClicks for these scholarships.  The scholarship will be publicized on Hotline, libs-or, etc. The successful applicants will be chosen by September 1 and announced shortly thereafter.

Technology petting zoo on November 13—Abigail was absent today but submitted a written summary as to what has been done to date.  The focus will be on gadgets that public actually uses—iPods, Blackberries, Kindle readers, Sony e-readers, MP3 players, iPhones, etc.  Su will work with Abigail on the call for proposals to send to vendors.  Presentations will take place in the morning and demonstrations in the afternoon.  We will charge a small registration fee to cover the cost of food—probably $25 and registration will be done via Memberclicks.  Su will take care of publicity, and Abigail will work with vendors.  The workshop will be open to all OLA members, not just those who belong to PLD.

Robin will prepare our annual report for 2008/09 and will include the following activities that we accomplished this year:

· Revise governance standards

· PLD by-laws revision

· Conference and pre-conference programs 

· PLD dinner and Ole award

· “Technology Petting Zoo” workshop

· Begin revision of technology standards

· Increased the Enterprise Fund balance for PLD

· Conduct annual election and announce results

There will be no meeting in July as we have no conference programs to plan for in 2010—there is no OLA conference in 2010 because of the PLA Conference being held in Portland next year.

Our next meeting will be Friday, September 11, in Salem.  There will be a dinner meeting in Tualatin after the “Petting Zoo” workshop in November.  The January, 2010, meeting will be conducted by computer/speaker phone.

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned @ 1:50 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen Skidmore

Secretary

